
MINUTES of the meeting of the PLANS COMMITTEE held at Mountfield,
Bridport on Monday 1 February 2010 at 7.00 p.m.

PRESENT
Cllr 
Ms S.J. Williams (in the Chair)

Cllrs:
G.J. Ackerman

P.J. Lathey  

K.A. Day


M.P. Parsons
 

J.D. Hunt  


C.M. Ray

D.G. Rickard (ex-officio)

PUBLIC FORUM

There were no speakers in the public forum.
69.
APOLOGIES
Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs: Ms R.C. Kayes and C.D. Wild.
70.
MINUTES
The minutes of the meeting of the Committee held on 4 January 2010 were confirmed as a true and correct record and signed by the Chairman.

71.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
Cllr P.J. Lathey declared a personal interest in application A1/4 Telephone Exchange, Rax Lane, as on a part time basis he worked in the next door building. He did not consider this to be prejudicial.
Cllrs C.M. Ray and D.G. Rickard said that they had relatives who had played music at the No.10 Café/Bar (Minute 75) but the Town Council was not being asked to make a recommendation on this item. This could be a personal interest but they did not consider the interest to be prejudicial.

72.
PLANNING APPLICATIONS


RESOLVED
(1) 
that the recommendations set out in column 4 of the attached schedule A be forwarded to the District Council. 

(2)
that the amended plans reported in the attached schedule B be noted.
73.
PLANNING DECISIONS
      The Town Clerk reported for information, the planning decisions received relating to applications previously considered by the Committee, ENCL: 2154.
RESOLVED: that the report be noted. 
74.
SOUTH WEST QUADRANT APPEAL

Members noted that the appeal had been dismissed, for legal reasons.  The Leader of the Council reported that he would be convening a further meeting with the Chairman of the Bridport Development Trust and other interested groups, to consider the options in the light of the appeal being dismissed.  Members would be kept informed of developments.
75.
LICENSING ACT 2003
The Town Clerk reported that the Town Council had been notified that the police had asked for a review of the premises licence for Number 10, East Street. It was understood that the review related to reported issues of overcrowding.
The Committee was not being asked to make a recommendation, but members generally felt that the premises were popular and well used by people in the town. They were not aware of any specific issues and it was understood that the door staff were helpful in identifying and trying to prevent disturbances outside, not associated with the premises. However, members recognised that the police and other agencies had a responsibility to ensure that health and safety matters were addressed. It was hoped that any issues could be resolved through the review process.

RESOLVED: that the review of the premises licence for Number 10, East Street be noted and the comments set out above be passed to the District Council.
76.
IDENTIFICATION OF NEW SITES FOR HOUSING
Councillors considered a report of the Town Clerk, ENCL: 2171.

It was felt that this issue needed to be looked at in more detail, prior to any suggested sites being identified.

RESOLVED: that this matter be considered further at the next meeting of the Best Value, Scrutiny and Town Plan Sub Committee 
77.
STREET NAMING AND NUMBERING
The Town Clerk stated that there were no issues to consider at this time. The naming of the streets on the Flaxhayes development was to be considered at the next meeting of the Stakeholders’ Panel on 3 February. 
78.
COMMUNICATIONS

The Town Clerk reported that
(1)
DAPTC planning training was taking place on Wednesday 3 March (10am-4pm) at Stratton Village Hall, Dorchester. Any members wishing to attend were invited to contact the Town Clerk.
(2)
The County Council was inviting suggestions for new cycle routes and it was intended that the Town Clerk would respond on behalf of the Town Council, based on the cycle routes discussed at the Environment and Social Wellbeing Committee. Members hoped that the County Council would contact schools, regarding future cycle route provision.

It was also noted that the County Council was to draw up a map of existing and potential cycle paths and footpaths/bus routes, as part of the Active Travel project, for which WATAG had obtained funding.  
The meeting closed at 7.47 p.m.

The next meeting of the Plans Committee will be held on 8 March 2010
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